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Magnet Cove Generating Station 
NPDES Permit No. AR0049611, AFIN 30-00337 

At 12:20 a.m. on November 27, plant staff at the Magnet Cove Generating Station (Magnet Cove) began 
a blowdown to collect the 48-hour required sampling for whole effluent toxicity (WET) testing purposes. 
A sample was taken from Outfall 01A (cooling tower blowdown) and tested for chlorine. The results were 
as follows: 

• Free Available = 0.05 mg/L; 
• Total Available = 0.02 mg/L. 

A second sample was taken at 12:23 a.m. on November 28, and the results were: 

• Free Available = 1.25 mg/L; 
• Total Available = 2.16 mg/L. 

Plant staff stopped the blowdown at 1:15 a.m. on November 28. At 8:00 a.m. the same day, staff 
investigated the issue and found the bisulfite pump was not properly operating. The pump was running, 
but there was no bisulfite coming out of the discharge pump. The suction side of the metering tube 
appeared to have a blockage, preventing the pump from moving bisulfite. The pump metering tube was 
then cleaned. Staff restarted a blowdown at 1:25 p.m. to test whether the pump system was functioning 
properly. A sampled yielded the following results: 

• Free Available = 0.03 mg/L; 
• Total Available = 0.04 mg/L. 

The blowdown was stopped after testing was completed and results demonstrated the pump was 
operating correctly, and the WET test has been rescheduled. Due to this issue with the pump system, 
Magnet Cove exceeded concentration limits for free available chlorine at Outfall 01A. The monthly 
average result was 0.44 mg/L, and the daily maximum result was 1.25 mg/L. The permit limits are 0.2 mg/L 
and 0.5 mg/L, respectively. The mass loading limits of 0.04 lb/day monthly average and 0.17 lb/day daily 
maximum were not exceeded, however. 

AECC believes the pump issue has been resolved and will continue to monitor chlorine and the bisulfite 
pump system at Outfall 01A to ensure compliance in the future. 

For questions and comments, please contact Eugene Jamison at 501-570-2472. 


